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Some Thoughts on Memorial Day    by Connie Riter 

By the time you are reading this, the holiday will be over, but 
the significance that it should have in our daily lives lives on.  
Memorial Day was meant to be a day of remembering all 
those who served in the military and gave their lives so that 
our freedoms would endure…through many years….through 
many wars. 
 
In our own little way we honor their sacrifices by the military 
display in the Clubhouse twice per year.  We honor all the vet-
erans living here at Desert Harbor – and their family members 
– they are the lucky ones who returned to us.  Our display is 

growing each year as new residents move in and we include not only them but any family members 
who have served or are serving.  
  
We used to have a man who lived here who was stationed in Pearl Harbor and witnessed first-hand 
our entrance into WWII.  He wrote a book about his experiences and how his car had become a 
temporary ambulance to escort the wounded back to the hospital on base. 
We are not at war right now, but there have been so many violent school shootings, so many bomb 
attacks, so many police and civilians killed that we wonder how long it will be before, like the volcano 
in Hawaii, something causes a major eruption.  
   
Memorial Day is the beginning of summer – of vacations – of visiting with friends and family – of bar-
becues and get togethers.  Let us enjoy these “super hot” days of summer and pray that someone 
will be able to calm the storms throughout the world. 
 
A memorial at Pearl Harbor references a poem that first lady Eleanor Roosevelt kept in her wallet 

during WWII.  “Dear Lord, lest I continue my complacent way, help me to remember somehow out 

there a man died for me today.  As long as there be war, I then must ask and answer, Am I worth 

dying for.”  Memorial Day means so much more than just the beginning of summer!   
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From the President’s Desk—Dave Borchardt 

July is right around the corner and the temps are starting to heat 
up and I know some of our residents will escape a part of the 
summer heat by heading up North somewhere.  Bev and I will be 
traveling to Minnesota for a few weeks this summer.. 
 
In addition to our regularly scheduled events, there are a lot of 
special events happening in June such as another Cribbage 
Tournament on the 12th, a birthday party for Bev Norman on the 13th, our Ice Cream Social 
on the 14th, a wood carving introduction on the 15th, another Hot Dog Day on the 20th and 
the Manager meeting on the 22nd. 
 
Be sure to look over the calendar and mark down what you will attend. 
 
And remember no resident meetings for June, July and August. 
 
 

 

         

      

       

President (term 2018-2020) Dave Borchardt Lot #142 612-790-7549  

Vice President (term 2018-2020) Bruce Wicken Lot #37 612-418-5194  

Secretary (term 2017-2019) Connie Riter Lot #81 315-657-3078  

Treasurer (term 2017-2019) Richard Granata Lot #99 860-922-3642  

Board Member (term 2016-2019) Richard Lewis Lot #23 480-983-0085  

Board Member (term 2017-2020) April Doud Lot #31 509-881-1130  

Board Member (term 2018-2021) Bonnie Harrison Lot #40 480-304-2449  

     

ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION 
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WEB MASTER, DICK SMITH, 480-983-5819 

DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES COORDINATORS 

 ACTIVITY COORDINATOR TELEPHONE 

 BEAN BAG CLIFF TESSMER 480-671-1414 

 BINGO KAREN KROSCHEL 
PAULA BARKER 

509-209-3722 
712-490-7118 

 BUNCO BECKY GARDNER 480-288-9068 

 CASINO TRIPS CONNIE RITER 315-657-3078 

 CLOSET QUILTERS CAROLE HOBSON 480-288-6270 

 CLUBHOUSE DECORATING SUSAN HOOPES 
LINDA EDWARDS 

505-280-5049 
360-772-3858 

 GENEALOGY ESTHER  LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 GOLF TBA  

 LADIES SOUP & SALAD IN PARK CONNIE RITER 315-657-3078 

 MAHJONGG ESTHER LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 PING PONG DON-JUDY CHILDERS 480-982-3664 

 POKER DAVE DROUIN 602-459-9039 

 SHUFFLEBOARD DON-JUDY CHILDERS 480-982-3664 

 TAI CHI MIDGE DROUIN 602-459-9039 

 WELCOME BILL & SHARI HAUCKE 928-978-4457 

 SUNSHINE APRIL DOUD 509-881-1130 

DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 480-288-8876 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE 
Co-Editors: Connie Riter & Dave Borchardt 

Writers: Midge Drouin,  Jane Boudreau, Barb Nienkark, Cami Weiss 
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BIRTHDAYS  -  ANNIVERSARIES 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS JUNE ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday 
and/or anniversary or make any 
corrections to the list, please call 
Dick Smith at 480-983-5819 

DAY NAME LOT 

10 Ron & Deanna Fisher 78 

14 John & Cathleen Smartt 20 

17 Jack & Phyllis Gribben 100 

29 Jim & Kity Hutson 56 

28 Rich & Sandy Schwiezer 89 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

DAY NAME LOT 

3 Jim Wagner 33 

3 Douglas Hermes 127 

13 Karen Chapin 131 

15 Jim Klos 150 

16 Sheryl Nagy 108 

18 Robert Roy 130 

21 Bill Haucke 129 

21 Lavonne Lindholm 154 

23 Edward Williams 176 

25 Bart Berndt 137 

28 Dick Smith 74 

28 Jan Dallas 207 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

Our advertisers are very important to us as they help to offset the cost of printing this newsletter. 
Please let them know where you saw their ad whenever you use their products or services. 

Thank You! 
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DESERT HARBOR TELEPHONE AND E-MAIL DIRECTORY 
 
As you know our telephone and e-mail directory will only be printed once a year usually in 
December and because we have many additions and corrections we are now sending the 
directory in a pdf format so everyone can not only read it but they can print it as well. 
 
If you don’t see your name, phone number or e-mail address in the directory, please let us 
know and we will add you.  And if you see a correction that needs to be made, let us know 
about that as well. 
 
We have had a couple emergency water shut offs recently and the only way to get out the 
message quickly is to send it by e-mail so it’s pretty important that we have it on file. 
 
You can send any updates or corrections to:  desertharboraz@aol.com 
 
 

PLEASANT MOTHER’S DAY SURPRISE 
 

There was a group of 6 of us that went out this year to The Raging Bull on Mother’s Day. 
 
Our waitress came over to our table and asked the ladies if any of them were Mothers and all four 
said they were.  She then told us that the Mother’s could have a free meal of their choice.  What a 
happy surprise. 
 
The Raging Bull is located at 155 South Power Road in Mesa.  It’s a sports bar and restaurant.  We 
have always been happy with the food & service and would highly recommend it. 
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MAY POT LUCK 
by Dave Borchardt 

 
Our May Mexican themed pot luck was a little disappointing only because of the number of 
people who showed up.  We had a total of 44 people sign up but we had 15 no shows and 
the various Mexican dishes the residents brought were very tasty and the ones that were 
there enjoyed some great food. 
 
We had a rousing game of card bingo afterward and we really enjoyed that as well. 
 
Be sure to sign up for next month’s pot luck and please be sure to show up. 

HOT DOG DAY DESERT HARBOR 
by Cami Weiss 

 
Another terrific Hot Dog Day at Desert Harbor. The Board of Activities is trying to get every-
one  
in Desert Harbor to come out and meet your neighbors by holding a Hot Dog Day. We have 
had wonderful turnouts so far. We had about 76 people at the last one on May 15

th
 and it 

was  
so nice to see neighbors enjoying others. It is a great time to meet and greet your new  
neighbors and also enjoy your other neighbors. 
The Activities committee of the Board has planned another Hot Dog Day for June 20

th
   

Wednesday at 5 p.m. at the Desert Harbor Clubhouse. It is… FREE……………… 
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   NO RESIDENT MEETINGS JUNE, JULY, AUGUST 

  
  
 JULY 

 4 Wednesday Bar B Q (Fried Chicken) 5:00 

 21 Saturday  Pot Luck (All American) 4:30 HH  5:00 Food 

  
 AUGUST 

 18 Saturday  Pot Luck  4:30 HH  5:00 Food 
 
 SEPTEMBER 

 1 Saturday  Meeting 9:00 am  
 3 Monday  Bar B Q 5:00 
 18 Saturday  Pot Luck  4:30 HH  5:00 Food 
  
 OCTOBER 

 6 Saturday  Meeting 9:00 am 
 18 Saturday  Pot Luck  4:30 HH  5:00 Food 
 
 NOVEMBER 
 3 Saturday  Meeting 9:00 am 
 10 Saturday  All Park Patio Sale 
 22 Thursday  Thanksgiving Pot Luck 
 
 DECEMBER 
 1 Saturday  Meeting 9:00 am 
 19 Wednesday Christmas Caroling 
 25 Tuesday  Christmas Pot Luck 
 
 

 

ALL EVENTS, DATES AND TIMES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE 
 

UPCOMING 
EVENTS 
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WELCOME 

Jack and Phyllis Gribben 
 
Jack and Phyllis moved into Lot 100 
this month from Phoenix, Arizona. They 
have 3 boys and 5 grandchildren. They 
will be here full time. They are retired. 
They commented that this is really a 
friendly neighborhood and are enjoying 
the days they have been here. 
Please welcome Jack and Phyllis Grib-
ben to Desert Harbor. 

Pat Hillard 
 

Pat moved into Lot 182 this week from South 
Dakota. She has 1 son and 2 biological and 3  
Non-biological grandchildren. She is doing 
some remodeling and settling in as a full time 
resident. She loves to dance.  
Please welcome Pat to Desert Harbor. 

NEW RESIDENTS 

harbor lights newsletter 
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Gary and Rhonda Odell 
 

Gary and Rhonda Odell moved into Lot 53 from the 
State of Washington on June 1

st
 of 2015. 

 
They have 4 grown children and 4 grandchildren. 
  
Gary loves photography and the outdoors. I am sure 
most have seen his wonderful photography 
of wild horses and other creatures of the wild. 
 
Rhonda loves Arizona and spending time with her 

family and her many friends. 

Richard and Elaine Granata 
 

Richard and Elaine moved into Desert Harbor into 
Lot 99 in December 2016. They moved here from 
Connecticut. 
 
They have 2 children (1 son and 1 daughter) and 2 
grandson’s 19 and 23. 
 
Richard and Elaine love to dance and travel with their 
family. Richard loves to cook, bake, puzzles and visit-
ing. 
 
Elaine loves to be a private hairdresser (for many of 
us) and entertaining, doing legal documents like 
Wills, POA, Living Wills, Bankruptcy. 
 
They both love to be with people. They love the fam-

ily at Desert Harbor and are able to assist any of us if 

the need is there. 

RESIDENT SPOTLIGHT 
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Susan Hoopes 
 

Susan and her mother, Joyce moved into 
Desert Harbor in April 2015.  They 
moved into Lot 141 from New Mexico. 
 
Susan has no children. Susan likes to 
cook, crocheting, essential oil home-
made products. 
 

She also likes to garden or do anything 

artistic. 

Anna Parker 
 
Anna moved into Lot 12 at Desert Har-
bor in September 2012. 
 
She moved here from Colorado. She has 
2 children, 6 grandchildren and 1 great 
grandchild. 
 
Anna loves to draw, do photography and 
crafts. Anna loves participating in other 
activities within the park. 

RESIDENT SPOTLIGHT 
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DESERT HARBOR MAY 2018 
CRIBBAGE TOURNAMENT 

 
Our May tournament was held on Tuesday May 22nd at Noon. 

We had a total of 9 people participate with Cliff Tessmer taking 1st place with 9 Points 
and Dave Borchardt coming in a close second with 8 Points. 

Dave Borchardt took the high hand of the day with 24 points and 
Bev Borchardt came in with another “string of pearls”. 

 
The June tournament will be at noon on June 12th in the clubhouse. 

 
Come out and join us, it’s a lot of fun. 

 
Thank you to Scott and Char Hudson for hosting the tournament. 

CINCO de MAYO CELEBRATION by Jane Boudreau 

 

The Activities Organization Board hosted a Cinco de Mayo celebration 
on Saturday, May 5, 2018.  The annual salsa contest was not held as 

only three residents signed up to prepare salsas.  They were Don Chil-
ders, Mike Kereluk and Jane Boudreau.  They each submitted a bowl of 

salsa. The attendees sampled all the submissions and the bowls were 
empty at the end of the event. Chips and tasting bowls were provided. 

 
Connie Riter kept the margaritas flowing for the crowd of 45 who attended.  They were very tasty as 

usual.  Thanks Connie for sharing your margarita machine.   
 

I hope you all have a good summer and stay cool as much as possible. 
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Strawberry Lasagna 
by Midge Drouin 

 
 
Ingredients:  4 cups of heavy cream 
  ½ cup of powdered sugar (plus more for dusting) 
  2 tsp. pure vanilla extract 
  1 ½ boxes of vanilla wafers 
  1 lb. strawberries thinly sliced 
 
Directions:     1). In a large bowl using a hand mixer, beat heavy cream, powdered sugar, 
  and vanilla until medium peaks form. 
  2). Assemble lasagna in a 9 x 13 pan, spreading a thin layer of whipped cream.  Top 
  with a layer of vanilla wafers and spread a thick layer of whipped cream on top.  Top 
  with layer of strawberries, repeat 2 times, ending with strawberries.  Sprinkle with 
  crushed nilla wafers. 
  3). Refrigerate until nilla wafers are totally soft, 3 hours, or up to overnight. 
  4). Sprinkle with more powdered sugar, then slice and serve. 
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Summary of May 5, 2018 Residents Meeting   
by Connie Riter 

 
 

Dave Borchardt began our monthly meeting at 9:00am leading us in the Pledge of Allegiance.  
There were about 60 residents present.  New residents who were present were  Mary Tietz who 
lives in #157 and moved here from Las Palmas Grand and Rolly Schnell and Beth Chartrand who 
moved into #64 and came from Minnesota.  He then took roll call of the Board and all were present 
except Bonnie Harrison who has returned to Canada for the summer and Bruce Wickens who is on 
vacation in Florida. The minutes and treasurer’s report were approved as written.   
 
Under Committee Reports, Richard Lewis mentioned that he gave Richard Granata $35 for cans, 
but that he is looking for someone to do this job during the summer since he is leaving.  There were 
no volunteers. Carol Rysavy gave a report on the library indicating that the movies are now in the 
closet and it is dark inside, so she is planning to leave a flashlight near the closet. 
 
Nancy Pavkov mentioned that she now has a wheelchair and a walker in her screen room for resi-
dents to use if needed.  She is looking for others, too. 
 
Connie mentioned the ladies Out of Park luncheon held on the third Tuesday of this month (May 
15).  This month we are going to Chili’s on Signal Butte.  A sign up sheet is in the back.   She also 
mentioned the military board she puts up for a week before Memorial Day, asking new residents 
who served in the military to give her a picture of themselves which she can reproduce and add 
them to our board.  She also mentioned the Free Casino Trip on Thursday, May 17

th
. 

 
Dave mentioned that he now has the phone directory as a PDF file which he will send out to all the 
residents.  He will try to produce a printed copy once per year in December.  April Doud is our sun-
shine lady now, but you need to let her know of anyone who is sick or in the hospital….The May host 
and hostesses for pot luck are Karen and Clark Kroschel and Dave and Bev Borchardt.  He thanked 
Ann Marie and Pat for their work in handling the Bingo for so long and asked that we purchase 2 gift 
cards for them – probably from Fry’s for $25 each.  Karen and Paula Parker are taking over now and 
have formed a committee so that no 2 people are responsible every week.  Richard Lewis and Bruce 
Wicken did a great job at the hot dog day, and Connie and her crew on the Strawberry festival.  We 
will have an ice cream social on June 14

th
.   

 
The 50/50 was $42.00 and Rolly won it.  4 Coyote Coupon Books were also raffled off and Connie, 
Richard Lewis, Karen Kroschel, and Rolly won them!  We adjourned at 9:25 am.  This is our last 
resident meeting until September, 2018.  
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Dorothy Miller was born on November 1, 1924 in Saratoga, Wyoming and 
passed away May 4, 2018 in Mesa, Arizona where she had been living 
with her daughter and son-in-law, Sherry and Herm Weinert of Apache 
Junction, AZ.  
While growing up in Saratoga, she began working at the age of 10 waiting 
tables for the local Lions Club and continued to do so on and off for about 
30 years. When her father passed away during her sophomore year, she 
quit school and went to work at the Crows saw mill for a top wage of 9 ½ 
cents per hour.  Dorothy also waited tables at the A Bar A Guest Ranch 
and it was there she met Tom Mix, Bob and Deloris Hope and many other celebrities. While working 
at the Saratoga Inn she met Arthur Godfrey. Throughout Dorothy’s life, she had worked at running 
errands, babysitting, baled hay, gas station, worked on ranches, and cooked for Forest Service sum-
mer help. She also drove a regular school bus route as well as driving to various sporting events. 
In 1945, Dorothy married Nestor Miller and together they raised 5 children: Jerry, Sherry, Mack, Pam 
and Dottie. Around 1961 they sold their home in Saratoga and bought the Ponderosa Cottage Camp 
in Medicine Bow National Forest, which had cabins, store and gas station. Then in 1968, they pur-
chased the Ten Mile Inn Steakhouse and Bar, which in 1935 was also known as Ten Mile Saloon 
which played host to some of the big bands such as Jimmy Dorsey, Tommy Dorsey, Glenn Miller 
and even Louis Armstrong.  
Dorothy participated in many sports including bowling, horse shoes (women’s State Champion sev-
eral times), golf which she was known for her many costumes. 
Dorothy kept busy at Desert Harbor attending events at the clubhouse where she enjoyed dancing 
and playing her washboard with various bands. She enjoyed playing shuffleboard, Texas Hold’em 
and Bingo. 
She was preceded in death by her husband Nestor and two children Jerry and Pamela. 

 
DOROTHY MILLER 
1924—2018 

A personal remembrance… 
by Dave Borchardt 

Dorothy was a very special lady and resident and I was fortunate to interview her for a newsletter article some 
years ago.  I remember how happy she was when the Wyoming property sold and she was able to move to 
Desert Harbor full time.  She certainly led a interesting and full life.  She sure enjoyed her Texas Hold Em and 
Bingo.  I loved the Candy Corn & Cashew mixture she would bring once in a while to the clubhouse and 
sometimes she would make a small batch for me and that was very special.  I will miss her but I know some-
day we will meet again and reminisce about the good times at Desert Harbor. 
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Ladies Luncheon in May     by Bea Goudeseune 

 
A great Lunch Menu at Chili's pleased all 10 Ladies 
that attended the Out of Park Luncheon on 
Tuesday May 15th . 
 
I would truly recommend anyone that has not tried 
Chili's for lunch to do so.  The Pick 3 Lunch 

Special for $10.00 including drink was the hit for most all of us .  
 
For the Ladies that have not attended the Out of Park Luncheons I would urge you to join in on the 
great food and fun the 3rd Tuesday of each month .  Look for the postings in the Club House . 
 
In June we are going to Barro’s. 

LADIES GET ACQUAINTED SOUP-N-SALAD LUNCHEON 
by Jane Boudreau 

 

On May 1
st
 nine Desert Harbor ladies and guests met to share a luncheon consisting of three soups: 

tortilla, tomato basil, and pasta fagioli, followed by a variety of salads and desserts.  The ladies also 
conducted a 50/50 drawing with Carol Rysavy winning $9.00.  We enjoyed friendly conversation and 
many laughs before adjourning at 1:30 pm. 
 
The ladies will meet again on June 5

th
 for their monthly luncheon at 12 noon.  All ladies living in the 

community are invited to attend the luncheon.  The luncheon began over ten years ago to provide a 
setting for the ladies of our community to meet new residents and become acquainted with other 
residents.  We tend to meet our neighbors but not the new resident living two streets over.  We enjoy 
stimulating conversation and many laughs during the luncheon.  
  
The ladies will take a break during July and August reconvening their luncheons on September 4

th
.   

Please mark your calendar for June 5
th
 to share lunch with your neighbors. Coffee is available how-

ever, feel free to bring your own beverage as well as your table service. Please invite a neighbor and 

join the conversation.    



16 

 

harbor lights newsletter 

Our Memorial Day Dinner at Desert Harbor 
by Barb Nienkark 

 

Close to 100 residents and guests attended our Memorial Day Bar-Be-Cue in the Desert Harbor 

clubhouse.  We started off the evening’s festivities singing “God Bless America” along with the origi-

nal Kate Smith rendition which is so beautiful and always so moving.  Phil Fox said the prayer and 

dinner began.  The club furnished delicious fried chicken and the residents, as always, provided a 

wide array of side dishes and desserts.  Alice Johnson was lucky enough to win the 50/50 drawing 

which put an extra $68 in her pocket.  Sharon McCall and new resident Jack Gribben each won a 

Coyote Coupon Book.  All in all another fun filled evening in Desert Harbor. 
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Hi!  I’m Karen Majur, Co-Owner and Agent of Sunshine Home Sales.  I’ve been serving home sale 
and listing needs of Desert Harbor residents and the East Valley for nearly a decade.  As your 
Desert Harbor neighbor at Lot 173, I have your best interest at heart.  Please feel free to call me 
anytime with questions or concerns regarding the listing and sale of your home.   With over 29 
years of combined experience in the industry, we know the local market and will find you a new 
home, or sell your present home at the best possible market price.  We offer free consultations!   

 

  Karen Majur   Hagit (Heidi) Francis 
  Cell: (480) 250-2219  Cell: (602) 309-9678 
  to_karen@aol.com  tohagit@aol.com 
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Recycled Card Program   by Connie Riter 

 
For years I have been collecting used greeting cards and sending them to Nevada because they 
were the only ones who would take them, at my own expense. 
 
I have decided not to continue to do this. 
 
Here is the address should you want to send your own cards to St. Jude’s, but if you have unused 
cards --- with envelopes, I would suggest you give them to Goodwill, the Salvation Army, or to St. 
Vincent de Paul’s.   
                                          St. Jude’s Ranch for Children 
                                          Recycled Card Program 
                                          100 St. Jude’s Street 
                                          Boulder City, NV  89005 
Thank you! 
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PLEASE REMEMBER OUR 
SPEED LIMIT IN THE PARK IS 10 
MPH. 
 
WE HAVE MANY RESIDENTS 
WALKING, BIKING AND RIDING 
GOLF CARTS. 
 
WE DO NOT WANT ACCIDENTS. 
 
THANK YOU ! 

DESERT HARBOR “HARBOR LIGHTS” NEWSLETTER 
ADVERTISING RATES 2018-2019 

 
Ad Size   Per Month  Per Year 

 
Business Card   $10.00   $100.00 

 
1/4 Page   $40.00   $150.00 

 
1/2 Page   $65.00   $300.00 

 
Full Page   $100.00  $600.00 

 
Newsletter is in full color on our web site   www.desertharboraz.net 

 
Contact us by e-mail at   desertharboraz@aol.com 
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INFORMATION 

GARBAGE  Picked up every Monday and Thursday morning (please don’t put your food 
   garbage out the night before because the Coyotes love to rip it open). 
   If one of the following holidays falls on a Monday or Thursday, the garbage will 
   be picked up one day later: 
   Independence Day, Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day, New Year’s Day 
 
RECYCLE  We have dumpsters located on the west side of the clubhouse.  There is one 
   yellow color container for paper and cardboard.  We get money for the paper 
   and cardboard so PLEASE use it as it helps the Activity Club’s treasury.  The 
   blue recycle dumpster is for plastic, glass and all other recycle items.  We  
   do not get any money for these two containers, but please recycle as much as 
   you can. 
 
MAIL   The mail person that delivers our mail will put the “red flag” up when he/she is 
   done.  If you have outgoing mail, just put it in the outgoing mail slots and it will 
   be picked up.   Please do not put the red flag up, let the mail person do it. 
 
WEB SITE  www.desertharboraz.net 
   You can find lots of information there including updates to our calendar 
 
NAME BADGES Custom made name badge with your name & lot number 
   Contact Mike Kereluk, lot #82, 480-987-8587 

 
FOOD BANK There is a cardboard box in the clubhouse marked “Food Bank”.  Please 
   bring non-perishable items to put in the box.  Please do not bring outdated 
   or expired items, we just have to throw them away. 
 
MEDICINE  You can drop off your old prescription medications at the Apache Junction 
DISPOSAL  Police Dept., 1001 N Idaho Rd., Monday through Thursday from 
   9:00 am to 5:00 pm 
 
 
 
 
 
DRIVERS LICENSE & TITLE-REGISTRATION 
   575 N Idaho Rd Ste 600 Apache Junction 85119  www.azdot.gov 
 
APACHE JUNCTION CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
   567 Apache Trail Apache Junction 85120  www.ajchamber.com 
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The newsletter committee neither endorses or approves any product or service 

DESERT  HARBOR  RESIDENTS  OFFER  SERVICES 

       

 NAME LOT SERVICE PHONE 

       

 Midge Drouin 203 Haircuts, Styling, Blow Drying 602-459-9039 

 Esther Lough 123 Puppy Sitting 480-288-8579 

 Connie Riter 81 Bus Trips 315-657-3078 

 Jean Myers 44 Pet & House Sitting, Drive to Store, Doctor’s 480-671-4481 

   Office, Airport, House Cleaning  

 Bob Myers 44 Yard work, odd jobs 480-671-4481 

 John Williams 162 Handyman 602-561-4562 

 Liz Pawlowski 6 Odd jobs, anything you can’t do yourself 623-385-5429 

 Karen Majur 173 Sunshine Home Sales 480-250-2219 

 Barry Dalton 145 http://www.abcliveit.com 801-616-2643 

 Joyce Hoopes 141 Pet Sitting 505-250-6613 

 Richard Nienkark 192 Light landscaping, irrigation, gutter cleaning 480-288-0568 

 Karen Ayo 25 House cleaning, Elder care 480-383-9071 

 Jim Jackson 57 Computer help 480-625-1364 

 Pat Pederson-Ed Kelly 69 Hummingbird Homes, Inc. 480-832-6241 

 Elaine Granata 99 Hairdresser 860-922-3681 

 Bill Hightower 8 Handyman / Painting 480-372-7530 

 Wayne Miller 161 Tree & Bush Trimming, Yard Maintenance 480-688-6903 

 Theresa (Terri) Rivers 54 Sewing Services, handmade teddy bears, 804-399-1695 

   stuffed animals, baby gifts, etc.  

 Shelby-Susan Robnett 76 Power Washing-Weed Control 720-383-3813 

 Colleen Kitzman 184 Ironing 701-509-6083 

 Ed Williams 176 Watch Repair & Watch Battery Replacement $4.00 480-625-1855 

   Includes labor & cleaning  
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JUNE 2018 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

 
 
 

6:50 Water 
Aerobics 
 
 
10:00 Ping 
          Pong 
 

6:50 Water 
Aerobics 
 
 
10:00 Ping                   
          Pong 
 

6:50 Water 
Aerobics 
 
9:00 Crafting 

6:50 Water 
Aerobics 
 
 
 
 

6:50 Water 
Aerobics 
 
 
10:00 Ping 
          Pong 

7:00 Coffee 
Donuts 

 
12:30 Poker 

1:00 Mahjongg 
 
 
 
6:30 Bingo 
6:30 Billiards 

 
2:30 Pizza 
        Lot #131 
6:00 NDQ 
        Poker 
6:30 Bean Bag 
6:30 Cards 

1:00 
Mexican Train 
 
 
6:30 
Shuffleboard 
 
 

1:00 Cards 
1:00 Quilting 
 
 
 
6:30 Billiards 
6:30 Cards 
 

 
 
 
4:00 Happy 
Hour 
 
 

 
 
 
 
5:30 Poker 

AM 

PM 

 
 
 
 

  
 
 

  

 
 

1 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2 

3 
 

4 5 
 

12pm Ladies 
In Park 
Soup-Salad 
Luncheon 

 

 

6 
 

7 
 
10am BUNCO 
 
6pm Poker 

8 9 

10 11 12 
 
12pm 
Cribbage 
Tournament 

13 

 
 
1-3 pm 
Bev Norman 
Party 

14 
 
 
 
5pm Ice Cream 
       Social 

15 
 
10:00 am 
Wood Carving 
 
 

5:30pm Poker 

16 
 

 
Pot Luck 
4:30 HH 
5:00 Food 

17 
 

18 19 

 
11am Ladies 
Out of Park 
Luncheon 
Babbo’s 

20 
 
 
Hot Dog Day 
5:00 pm 

21 
 

9am Casino 
Ft. McDowell 
 
10am BUNCO 

22 
 
3:00 pm 
Cindy 
Manager 
Meeting 

23 
 

24 25 

 
26 27 28 

 
29 30 
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